Minutes of the SVBC October 13th, 2008

Monthly Social Gathering 
· Officers Present:  Thomas Jenkins, Marcia Lamphier, Chris Scott, Mike Carpenter, Branch Crockett, Jason Sajko and Marshall Hammond.
· Membership Report: 280+ 20 at the Festival ≈ 300
· Treasurer Report: $20,000 ++ not including Century and Festival monies
· Upcoming Board of Directors Election:  Seven board members consisting of one and two year rotating terms will be elected in November 2008. Once the initial one year term is completed then board members will serve two year terms. Directors are limited to no more than two consecutive terms, but no limit on the number of terms served. Officers consisting of President, Secretary, and Treasurer will be appointed from the elected board. Additional officers, approved by the board, may be assigned as needed. Numerous members have indicated their interest in being a board member. If anyone is interested in being a board member and would like to know more about the positions go to http://www.svbcoalition.org/home.php. A formal nomination form will be available soon.
· On going weekly events: see http://www.svbcoalition.org/home.php for an up to date listing and current meeting locations.
· Shenandoah Valley Century Recap: 292 riders, 30 volunteers, operated in the black again this year. Thanks to all who rode, volunteered, and especially Art for his 26 (+,-) years of leadership.

· Railroad Track Update: Another one bites the dust or steel as it may. Yet another rider has fallen on the S. Main tracks. This involved a broken collar bone and facial cuts and bruising. Thanh will be presenting estimated cost for modifications to Country Club, $62K, and South Main, $35K to the council. In the mean time, be careful out there. When in doubt WALK!
· GWNF Forest Plan Revision Workshops: Wed. Oct. 29th National Guard Armory 451 Hoover Road, Woodstock, VA. 7-9 p.m. also Thursday Oct. 30th Rockbridge County High School 143 Greenhouse Road Lexington, VA 7-9 p.m. The mountain bike community has done a good job of attending these meetings and voicing our concern for continued access to the NF. Contact Chris Scott about questions and/or attending as an official rep. from SVBC.
· Western Slope Update: Nov. 1 is the closing date for the Nut's western trails. On or after that date trails can only be ridden on Sundays. Please respect the resorts right to protect hunter access and our safety. Don't ride during the week or Sat. Continuation of trail work for new trail may be scheduled for sometime yet this month. Check the forum for details.
· SCBC Trash Pick-up: The club's semi-annual trash pick-up on Amberly Road is coming up soon. Check the forum for a date. This only takes about an hour and is easily accessible by bike.
· Shenandoah Mountain Bike Festival: Great turnout and thanks to all the volunteers. Like the Century there is one indispensable person, for the festival it is Thomas. Thanks again Thomas. Next year an earlier planning meeting to share the load. One comment from a visitor who has seen festivals like this one for years was the unusually large number of women mountain bikers. Way to go ladies on your participation and leadership.
· Next Social Meeting: November 10th, 7:30 @ Clementine's.
· Call for Articles: The Election Edition of the Melo Velo is due soon. If you have any contributions please e-mail them to Branch ASAP. Branch@StealthINK.net[image: image1.png]
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